
Statutory statement on Adult Social Care 

The Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local Government has made an offer to adult 

social care authorities. (“Adult social care authorities” are local authorities which have functions 

under Part 1 of the Care Act 2014, namely county councils in England, district councils for an area in 

England for which there is no county council, London borough councils, the Common Council of the 

City of London and the Council of the Isles of Scilly.)  

The offer is the option of an adult social care authority being able to charge an additional “precept” 

on its council tax for financial years from the financial year beginning in 2016 without holding a 

referendum, to assist the authority in meeting expenditure on adult social care. Subject to the 

annual approval of the House of Commons, the Secretary of State intends to offer the option of 

charging this “precept” at an appropriate level in each financial year up to and including the financial 

year 2024-25.  

The Adult Social Care Precept- further information 

The cumulative amount of Adult Social Care Precept: £135,347,127.63.  

The amount relevant to 2024-25: £17,774,439.32, of which 100% of this is attributable to the Adult 

Social Care Precept.  

The percentage change between the Adult Social Care precept for 2023-24 and 2024-25 is 1.994% of 

the total 2023-24 charge.  

The percentage change between the amount set for 2023-24 and 2024-25 less the amount 

attributable to the adult social care precept is 2.998% of the total 2023-24 charge.  

The amount of Council Tax (the precept) excluding the Adult Social Care Precept for a band D 

property is £1,377.81.  

The cumulative Adult Social Care Precept for a band D property is £233.01 (Comprised of £21.78 in 

2016-17, £22.68 in 2017-18, £23.58 in 2018-19, £24.66 in 2019-20, £25.92 in 2020-21, £40.50 in 

2021-22, £14.13 in 2022-23. £29.16 in 2023-24, and £30.60 in 2024-25). 

The Authority’s opinion on the effect that its gross expenditure has on the level of its precept 
issued for the relevant year:  

For the 2024-25 budget the Authority has additional core spending demands of £209.6m. £88.9m of 

savings, income and increases in grants and contributions have been identified and there is a 

reduced net impact on our MTFP from changes in use of reserves of £6.8m. There has been an 

increase in government grant of £51.1m and a net increase in business rates and business rates 

collection fund surplus of £8.3m. This means that the remaining £54.5m will need to be raised 

through Council Tax. There has been an increase to the taxbase which is slightly offset by a 

reduction in the collection fund surplus totalling £10.0m. Therefore £44.5m will need to be raised by 

increasing council tax by 4.992%. 




